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 Circular Letter No.4204/Add.18 
 26 May 2020 

 
To: All IMO Member States 

United Nations and specialized agencies 
Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status with IMO 

 
Subject: Joint Statement IMO-ICAO-ILO on designation of seafarers, marine 

personnel, fishing vessel personnel, offshore energy sector personnel, 
aviation personnel, air cargo supply chain personnel and service 
provider personnel at airports and ports as key workers, and on 
facilitation of crew changes in ports and airports in the context of the 
COVID-19 pandemic 

 
 
The Secretary-General of the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO), the 
Director-General of the International Labour Organization (ILO) and the Secretary-General of 
the International Maritime Organization (IMO) have jointly issued the attached statement to 
enlist the support of Governments for the facilitation of crew changes in ports and airports in 
the context of the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
According to information provided by the maritime industry, around 150,000 seafarers will 
require international flights in order to be changed over to and from the ships they operate from 
the middle of June 2020. This is one of the biggest challenges facing the shipping industry 
since, due to COVID-19 restrictions, large numbers of seafarers are having to extend their 
service on board ships after many months at sea, unable to be replaced or repatriated after 
long tours of duty. This situation is unsustainable, both for the safety and wellbeing of seafarers 
and the safe operation of maritime trade. 
 
Member States are strongly encouraged to take urgent action to address this issue and bring 
the contents of this Circular Letter to the attention of the competent health, immigration, border 
control and maritime authorities, at both national and local levels; as well as all other parties 
concerned, in particular ports and airports. 
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